
Q5) What happens when an NCD training institution temporarily ceases all operations due 
to COVID-19 and cannot offer any programs via online modality?

When this occurs, the NCD should not submit enrollment adjustments for the current term. 

However, the SCO must report the temporary school closure to the Education Liaison 

Representative (ELR) and State Approving Agency (SAA) AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. It is 

important to notify the ELR and SAA as soon as practical, so the claimant’s monthly stipend is 

correctly adjusted.


